
 

 
 

Circulation of the Bulletin includes: GP PDs, GP Clinical  
& Educational Supervisors, Practice Managers, SEAT  
Trust Reps, Medical Education Managers/Faculty Admin; 
 
This and previous bulletins are on our website: 
http://kssdeanery.ac.uk/gp-bulletins-newsletters 

Working across Kent, Surrey & Sussex          k 
 
 
 
 
 

 
@HEKSSGP: We are now on Twitter. Follow us for the latest updates on recruitment, 
training and CPD.   

 

 

We recommend all readers browse the trainee and faculty sections of 
the bulletin to ensure they don’t miss anything new 

 

GP FACULTY ADMINISTRATORS – PLEASE FORWARD THE 

BULLETIN TO ALL TRAINEES ON YOUR SCHEME 
 
Section A – Information for GP Trainees 
Section B – Information for Faculty (Programme Directors / GP Trainers) 
Section C – General Information 
Section D – Conference/events/courses 
 
Section A – Information for GP Trainees 
 
Changes to your training number (NTN or DTN)  
 
The GMC have asked all UK deaneries and HEE Local Offices to make changes to the format of 
NTNs and DRNs.  The reason for the change is to enable more accurate recording of training, 
particularly regarding dual training and sub-specialty training where this applies.  The change is to 
the format of the training numbers only and does not alter anything else in relation to your training 
agreement. Health Education England working across London, Kent, Surrey and Sussex will be 
issuing these new training numbers in the next few months. Further communications will be sent 
prior to the new numbers being issued.  
  
Please note: if you will CCT before 1 January 2019, you have not been issued with a new training 
number, your ‘old’ number will be maintained. 
  
Please note: if you are a new trainee in the region from the 1 August 2018, you may already have 
been issued a temporary NTN/DRN.  However, the training number may need to be updated. The 
Colleges and Faculties are aware of the situation and will know that some of you may not yet have 
been issued with a training number due to this piece of work with the GMC.  
  
Please note for GP trainees the RCGP will be notified of all changes to NTNs/DRNs, they will 
update their internal records and your eportfolio record. There is no action needed on your part. 
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Darzi fellowship opportunities 

Following its great success over the past two years, the Darzi Fellowships in Clinical Leadership is 
returning to Kent, Surrey and Sussex. 

The initiative has a strong history in London, where it has been running for more than ten years. In 
2017 we were thrilled to become the first region outside of the capital to recruit Darzi Fellows, with 
a second tranche recruited in 2018.  

So far more than 50 Fellows have made significant impact across the region, working on a range of 
projects covering everything from end of life care to mental health, social prescribing and frailty.  

We're now set to recruit the third group of Fellows to this amazing experience, which is aimed at 
those at the start of their leadership journey (AND THIS INCLUDES GP TRAINEES IN ST2 OR 
3). Darzi Fellows come from multi-professional clinical backgrounds, including doctors, nurses and 
midwives, allied health professionals, paramedics, dentists, healthcare scientists and pharmacists.  

The programme is full-time for one year, with Fellows undertaking one main project for their 
sponsor. They also complete a leadership development programme (PG Cert) at London South 
Bank University, which informs their ability to lead on their project.  

Over the past ten years Darzi Fellows have led major service improvements, implemented 
numerous safety and quality initiatives, and achieved substantial financial savings for 
trusts. Alongside patient benefits, the prestigious Darzi Fellowship programme has been shown to 
have a huge impact on Fellows and their sponsoring organisation. 

There are several primary care focused projects on offer, so if you’re thinking about how to develop 
your future skills as a leader, this could be for you. To find out more click here: 
http://www.kssahsn.net/darzi-fellowship/Pages/default.aspx  

 

Section B – Information for Faculty (Programme Directors / GP Trainers / Clinical 
Supervisors) 
 
HEE KSS GP Clinical Supervision Handbook – Foundation Programme Training in General 
Practice 
 
This useful handbook has been updated and can be accessed here: 
http://kssdeanery.ac.uk/sites/kssdeanery/files/2018%20Sep%20-%20FY2%20CS%20Handbook%20-
%20v2%20EXTANT.pdf  
 
RCGP Consultation – Shaping the future 
 
The RCGP are undertaking a consultation on a Future Vision for General Practice. To learn more, 
and contribute to the debate, visit: http://www.rcgp.org.uk/policy/shaping-the-future.aspx  
 
GP Appraisal requirements for GP educators 
 
We’re aware of GP educators in HEE KSS being asked to submit ‘structured references’ for their 
GP appraisal. It has been confirmed by the Clinical Appraisal Lead for NHS England South East 
that these are NOT required for appraisal, and that a completed peer appraisal is sufficient for your 
educational roles. Please notify us at cpd.kss@hee.nhs.uk if you are requested to supply a 
structured reference in this way.  
 

 
 
 

http://www.kssahsn.net/darzi-fellowship/Pages/default.aspx
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http://kssdeanery.ac.uk/sites/kssdeanery/files/2018%20Sep%20-%20FY2%20CS%20Handbook%20-%20v2%20EXTANT.pdf
http://www.rcgp.org.uk/policy/shaping-the-future.aspx
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Section C – General Information 
 
NICE Fellowships and Scholarships: Join the network – applications now open!  
 
The National Institute for Health and Care Excellence (NICE) is looking for exceptional people with 
a passion for health and care to join its prestigious fellows and scholars programmes. Up to 10 
NICE scholarships and 10 NICE fellowships will be awarded this year and applications are now 
open until 9 November 2018. Both roles are unpaid and undertaken alongside successful 
candidates’ existing jobs and other responsibilities. 
  
Fellows programme 
  
NICE Fellowships are 3-year posts. They are suited to people who have strong networks and 
influence across the health and care sector and a passion to improve the quality of care. NICE 
Fellows support and maintain the connection between NICE and health and social care experts. 
They work to raise the profile of NICE and encourage adoption of high-quality care and innovative 
practices. More information about NICE Fellowships can be found here. 
  
“Being a scholar is an excellent opportunity to gain valuable insight into the work of NICE. I 
particularly enjoy the chance to network with a wide range of passionate people who, like me, strive 
to reach a high level of quality health and social care. I would definitely encourage all in the sector 
who share these values to get involved in the NICE programme.” Jim Thomas, NICE Fellow 
2016/2018 
  
Scholars programme 
  
NICE Scholarships are also suited to people who are passionate about improving the quality of 
care. They are one-year posts, which require the completion of a supported improvement project, 
related to NICE guidance, within a local organisation, national charity or voluntary sector 
organisation.  Like NICE Fellows, NICE Scholars act as ambassadors for NICE and work to support 
and encourage the development of evidence-based, high quality care.  More information about 
NICE scholarships can be found here. 
  
“Being a NICE Scholar fulfilled my expectation of increasing my knowledge of NICE, its products 
and how I approach the implementation of evidence based practice.  It also gave me time to think 
about my own career in the health and social care system.  Since leaving the Scholars Programme 
I have joined the NICE Adoption and Implementation Panel, and am moving into an exciting 
leadership role in Children’s Community Health.” Katie Currie, NICE Scholar 2017/2018 
  
Both programmes offer a number of benefits, including the opportunity to: 
  

• Act as an ambassador for NICE. 
• Support and maintain the connection between NICE and health and social care experts. 
• Engage with senior staff at NICE and in the health and social care sector. 
• Help NICE to improve and promote the quality of health and social care. 
• Develop new ways of working in health and social care. 

  
To find out more about how to apply, visit the Fellows and/or Scholars pages on the NICE 
website. You can also read a blog by Katie Currie, Public Health Principal, on her experience as a 
NICE Scholar here and a blog by Dr Julia Terry on her experience of being a NICE Fellow here. 

 
MRCGP CSA for trainers course 15 January 2019 
 
The next iteration of the popular one-day course specifically designed for trainers interested in 

helping their registrars get through the MRCGP CSA exam is on 15 January 2019. 

Venue: RCGP, 30 Euston Square 

Provides a unique opportunity to become familiar with the examination centre.  

https://www.nice.org.uk/
https://www.nice.org.uk/get-involved
https://www.nice.org.uk/Get-Involved/Fellows
https://www.nice.org.uk/Get-Involved/scholars
http://www.nice.org.uk/get-involved/fellows
http://www.nice.org.uk/get-involved/scholars
https://www.nice.org.uk/news/blog/being-a-nice-scholar-is-an-opportunity-to-learn-more-about-nice-and-broaden-your-knowledge-of-health-and-social-care
https://www.nice.org.uk/news/blog/being-a-nice-fellow-has-been-a-fantastic-experience


Facilitated by Dr Mei Ling Denney, MRCGP Chief Examiner 

  

For more information and to register for the event please click on the link below: 

  
https://rcgpportal.force.com/s/lt-event?site=a0d0Y00000AeOP6QAN&id=a1U1n00000G7fZVEAZ 

 
NAPAC e-learning resource 
 

The National Association for People Abused in Childhood have a useful 5 hour e-learning resource 
available here: https://www.counsellingcpd.org/product/supporting-adult-survivors-of-child-abuse/ 
 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: 
 
For further details and to book on all these events and more, please access our website:  
http://kssdeanery.ac.uk/events/general-practice  
 

Event Date          Venue 
GP Specialty Training Committee (STC) 22 Nov 18 Crowne Plaza Hotel, Crawley 

KSS PD conference (Spring)  20 Mar 19  Holiday Inn Maidstone-Sevenoaks, Kent 

Sussex Practice Managers Day 14 Mar 19 The Charis Centre, Crawley  

Sussex Educators Day 9 May 19 The Charis Centre, Crawley  

Sussex Trainers Day 6 Jun 19 The Charis Centre, Crawley 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
GP Specialty Training e-Bulletin 
Our aim is to meet your need regarding the sharing of information from HEE. We welcome your input 
and feedback. Please send any comments regarding this Bulletin, or suggestions for inclusion to 
Alistair Bogaars (Alistair.Bogaars@hee.nhs.uk) : Tel: 020 7125 7198 
 
Sent on behalf of: 
Health Education England, working across Kent, Surrey & Sussex (HEE KSS), Department of Primary 
& Community Care Education 
 
Please note that the publicising of courses and events in this bulletin does not imply endorsement by 
the Primary Care Department of HEE KSS 
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